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Hopewell Area School District

Margaret Ross Elementary

Title 1 Parent/Family Engagement Policy
Margaret Ross Elementary School in consultation with parents, teachers, and administrators have developed a written policy to ensure parent involvement in the planning, design and implementation of the Title 1 Reading program.  This policy will be revised each fall with parents and sent home with all Title I students.  It will also be posted on the district’s website.
Margaret Ross Elementary School’s Title I program will provide high quality curriculum and instruction by utilizing scientifically-based research practices that will supplement the regular education classes. The Title I curriculum will be aligned to the district’s curriculum.  
Margaret Ross Elementary School’s Title I program will hold two annual meetings to inform parents of their child’s participation in the Title I program.  The meetings will be held in the fall and spring of the school year.  At this time, parents will be informed of their right to be involved in the planning, review, and improvement of the Title I program. Parents will be appraised of the Title I laws and regulations that concern their child’s education.

Parents will be given the opportunity to attend conferences at least two times a year. Parent-teacher conferences will be held in the fall and spring.  Individual student strengths and needs will be discussed at these meetings.  Additionally, the Title I teacher will be present at the schools fall open house to greet parents and show the materials that are used in the Title I reading room.  

Parents will receive both program information and student progress information throughout the school year. Individual reports of student progress will be sent home with the child regularly.  The progress reports may include DIBELS, Essential Skills, and Read Naturally data. DIBELS is administered to grades K-2 three times per year and to grades 3-4 as necessary. NWEA is administered by the classroom teachers in grades 1-4 three times per year and to kindergarten twice per year.
Materials to support student learning such as monthly newsletter will also be sent home during the year. 
Parents will be encouraged to express any concerns regarding their child’s learning to the Title I teacher as soon as they become aware of a problem.  Every possible attempt will be made to address the concern.  In the event that informal procedures are not sufficient, formal action may be useful in resolving complaints. If you have concerns that the Title l teacher cannot address, you may contact the Federal Program Coordinator, Dr. Maslyk. 

         Revised October 2, 2017
Go Hog Wild and Read!








